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Grace to you and Peace from God Our Father and our Lord and Savior Jesus 
Christ.  What does it look like when we work together?  When we are generous 
with our time? When we 
engage the world around 
us faithfully?  The world 
changes. We change. We 
experience newness and 
hope. We see possibility 
where we often saw limits.  The world around us changes on a daily basis. We 
can look through a lens of fear, and anger, or we can place our trust in the one 
who calls to us to engage the world, with compassion and love.  Our summer 
is winding down. We only have a few short weeks before the college students 
head to school and the other youth head back to the classroom. Before we know 
it we will be inundated with school schedules, sporting events, and the ònormaló 
schedule.  But as we move into that schedule we can re-engage our faith in our 
daily lives.  We can use this time of transition to see all that we have and how 
we can be generous with what we have.  Being generous is not just about what 
we can give, but itõs about who we are. Itõs how we see the world around us. Itõs 
seeing our very lives as a gift. Iõm excited about the new things happening at 
AELC this Fall, and Iõm looking forward to September 9th and serving with you 
here for the Big Day of Serving, and being connected with all those other 
Lutherans around the nation who take part.  
 
As weõve heard in our gospel readings of late, Generosity is part of Godõs call 
in our lives to focus on the other. Those in need, those around us, those whom 
we may miss.  God calls to us, to see, to be open to serving others, and being 
generous with the gifts that we have been given.  One of the gifts I have seen 
over and over again, is the desire of our volunteers, our council, and our staff, 
to look forward to where God is calling us in the future.  Our calling is not just 
about the here and now, but about the future as well. We can answer Godõs call 
by allowing Godõs generosity of the cross to overwhelm us, and to allow it to 
pour out of us in all we do.  I pray you have a blessed month, and find times 
each day to be generous with all that God has given you to share with others. 
 
 
 

Peace in Christ,  
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MUSIC NOTES 

AELC Visits the Big Apple 
On Saturday, June 16, thirty-two of us boarded the Klein Bus 
to spend a day in NYC.  Amazingly, we arrived at Battery Park 
with little or no traffic jams and had the most beautiful weather we had seen 
in weeks!  The ferry ride to the Statue of Liberty was smooth and yes, the 
group picture in front of Lady Liberty turned out great.  Thanks Tom!  On 
we travelled to Ellis Island to learn about the history of immigrants to our 
country.  Life size pictorial history displays greeted us at every turn.  Yes, we 
have been a melting pot as a country welcoming those from many shores.  
  
From Battery Park, we walked along Broadway to the 9/11 Memorial.  
Having seen pictures of the Twin Tower reflection pools on television, and 
now seeing this tragic historic scene in person made us all realize there is no 
comparison to previous images. Silently, hundreds stood around the 
reflection pools gazing at the gently cascading waterfalls surrounded on the 
border by the names of those killed in this bombing.  Many of the first 

responders who represented police, fire departments, etc. were written in capital letters, and individuals were etched 
in lower case.  As we sat and reflected upon these images, we met a couple from New York who told us that they 
visit this site weekly.  Time to pause, to remember, to reflect, and to honor those lives lost.  
  
Our final stop was at Trinity Church, one of the oldest churches in NYC!  We were able to see a small chapel, but 
unfortunately the sanctuary was closed to visitors.  In the adjacent cemetery were the grave sites of Alexander 
Hamilton and Robert Fulton in addition to many early leaders of our country.  There were those who signed the 
Constitution, the Declaration of Independence, and military leaders from all the branches of government. What a 
story they could tellé 
 

It was a great day!  We left with 32 people, and we 
came home with 32 people.  Always good! There were 
many firsts, as well.  Alexandra now knows how to 
hail a NYC taxi cab. Henry loved the packet of NYC 
coloring pages. (Nice pictures!)  Riley and Lea were 
talking and laughing on the bus ride. John reported 
that his girls, Beth and Sara had a  fun day. The Spang 
family looked so relaxed having lunch on the grass at 
Liberty Island. Yes, and more stories could be told!  
 

We did a quick survey, and yes many would like to go 
on another AELC bus trip.  One of the locations 
discussed was Washington, D.C.  Would you be 
interested?  Because the many sites in Washington 
D.C. are free, the cost would be reduced to solely 
cover the fee for transportation.  Let Nancy know if 
you would like òTravels with AELCó to be an annual 
event!! 
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Augsburg Fortress Music Clinic 
Each year, Augsburg Fortress offers music clinics for organists, musicians, and choir directors.  As in past years, the 
host church for the Philadelphia Music Clinic is St. Paulõs in Ardmore.  (Remember when many of you were there 
with Pastor Greg?)  Much of the two days is spent reviewing new choir music, but time is also spent on children and 
handbell music.  Nancy will be attending this Lutheran Music Clinic so that new ideas can be brought back to AELC! 
 
 

Challenge Ring 
On Saturday, August 11, Knicki, Betsy, Pam, Sue, Gaye, Helen, and Nancy will drive to 
Mechanicsburg for the Handbell Musicians of America Area II Challenge Ring!  Weõll 
start by 9:00am with classes, and then participate in mass rehearsals.  By 5:00, weõll have 
a mini concert of the music we learned this day.  Itõs called a òChallenge Ringó because 
we donõt practice the music ahead of time and we preform the compositions the same 
day.  Fortunately, we have ringers attending each of the two groups so we can share 
notes when we get home.  Kathy Shaw, director of the handbell choir at Westminster 

Choir College, is one of the clinicians, actually one of the best in our country!  Do you remember Liz Nowak and the 
Walsh Memorial Bell Choir who performed at our Bell Choir Concert this past April?  Liz studied under Kathy Shaw 
at Westminster.   Nancy will also be in Mechanicsburg on Friday for a directorõs round table discussion.  This is a 
great opportunity to learn from other area bell choir directors! 
 
 

Music in the Mountains 
Music in the Mountains is a four-day music workshop at East Stroudsburg 
University for organists, musicians, and school music teachers.  Starting at 
8:00am, the day is spent reviewing five large packets of new choir music.  
What an experience it is listening to 300-400 attendees singing these new 
releases!  At night, there is a concert showcasing the talents of these sacred 
composers.  Itõs a wonderful experience when you can learn directly from 
the composer!  Not only do you learn the history of the anthem, but you 
also learn how the composers intends his music to be sung.  Nancy will be attending Music in the Mountains on 
Wednesday, August 8. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BIG DAY OF SERVING T -SHIRTS:   The Big Day of 

Serving is Sunday, September 9, a day we all come together to 

do Godõs work.  And how cool we all will look in our Yellow 

T-shirts!  Order your t-shirt by Aug. 5.  Sign up in the lobby 

or email Tracey (chrised@aelc.org) with your size.  We can 

personalize it with our church name as long as we order 10 

shirts. 

 

mailto:chrised@aelc.org
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Bear Creek Campers 
9 children from AELC have already attended Bear Creek Camp.  Three more campers will be attending yet this 
summer.  Wyatt and Riley Strausser - July 29-Aug. 4, Ellie Loose ð Aug. 5-11.    Please pray for them as they spend a 
week in the beautiful outdoors living in a community of faith.  
       

Gift Cards 

Do you know the church must sell 40 gift cards to support one child to go to Bear Creek.?  Thatõs a lot of gift cards.  

Please help support our Bear Creek Campers by purchasing Giant or Redners Gift Cards. Buy a $50 gift card for $50. 
The grocery stores donate 5% of sales to us.  AELC generously supports the kids by giving each camper $100 to help 
defray the cost of this week long outdoor Christian camp. See Tracey. 
 

Blessing of the Backpacks 
All AELC children are invited to bring their backpacks to the worship service on Sunday, August 26th at 9am for a 
special blessing to start their school year off in a positive way. 
 

Big Days of Serving Ideas 
We need your ideas for our Big Days of Serving in the Fall.  If you know of a community member in need or an 
organization that needs volunteers, please jot down your idea along with your name and number and put it in my 
mailbox #6.  Letõs work together to be the hands and feet of Christ in our community. 
 

Rally Day ð Big Day of Serving 
Join us on Sunday, September 9th at 9:00am for our kick off with another Big Day of Serving. All ages are invited to 
work side by side sharing in a common goal of being the hands of God for a one-hour Mission Trip.  Sign up or in 
the lobby of look for an email. 
 
 

Teacherõs Commissioning 
On Sunday, September 9th during the 10:30 am combined worship service, the teachers will receive a special blessing 
and commissioning as they prepare for the new year.   
 

Womenõs Group 
2 times throughout the summer, AELC women gathered for dinner, fellowship, devotion and a movie.  We enjoyed 
discussion and getting to know one another better. We are blessed to be a blessing to each other. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Somethingõs ComingéSeptember 2018  

Are you ready for it??? 
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VBS Family Fun 
On July 11, adults and children enjoyed an evening of dinner, games, devotions and GOATS!  We learned how goats 
help fight world hunger.  We got to play like goats on our obstacle course.  Even the adults joined in! 

 

 
 

Bear Creek Day Camp 
From June 25 to June 29, 45 children from churches in the WBMD gathered at AELC for a week of Bible Stories, 
games, crafts and songs and fun led by Bear Creek Camp Counselors.  Greta Bender, Kate Naugle and Gracey 
Ramsbottom were awesome junior counselors for the week. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
= 
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 BIG DAY OF SERVING  
             This is a day for every member of our church to celebrate 

Godõs Work, Our Hands Sunday, an ELCA initiative 

encouraging us to do what we do best and make 

a difference in our community. 

All ages are invited to work side by side toward a common goal  

of sharing Godõs love with our neighbors during our one hour Mission Trip. 

   

Join us on Sunday, September 9, 2018  
 

8:15am BREAKAST - Join us for a hardy breakfast as we invite all first responders in 

our area to our breakfast, thanking them for keeping our community safe.  All are welcome 

to get fueled before our Day of Serving. 

 

9:00am:   DAY OF SERVING - Everyone is invited to the Sanctuary for a blessing 

before we head out into the community to serve our neighbors.  There will be various ways 

to serve: some teams will be in the community, some teams will stay at church.  Wear work 

clothes and a yellow t-shirt (if possible) and bring work gloves. 

 

 

10:30am:  WORSHIP - Join your AELC family in worshipping our awesome God.  

Sunday School Teachers will receive a special blessing. 

 

We are looking forward to coming together as a church family,  

so mark your calendar for 9/9/18!  Bring a friend. 

 

 

http://www.elca.org/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjohsD65bTOAhXEMyYKHRBMCBMQjRwIBw&url=http://www.clipartbest.com/potluck-breakfast-pictures-clip-art&psig=AFQjCNE_UInpYiaglWNr5M6ko1xGQA6aNA&ust=1470847923185164
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://stjohnssummit.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/06/Gods-work-our-hands-clipart.jpg&imgrefurl=http://stjohnssummit.org/gods-work-our-hands/&h=866&w=563&tbnid=tScCWiiGKZy3ZM:&docid=XbiwmJhVtUXBMM&ei=-gPSVeDrBcikNqyDsYgL&tbm=isch&ved=0CCIQMygBMAFqFQoTCODQu6m9sMcCFUiSDQodrEEMsQ
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCIS9zea9sMcCFciPPgodCC8Efw&url=https://dwellingintheword.wordpress.com/tag/esther/&ei=egTSVYSYE8if-gGI3pD4Bw&bvm=bv.99804247,d.eXY&psig=AFQjCNE3nIH9k-iJuz8yuwioed2dEpyeew&ust=1439913338405265
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 Wednesday, July 18   

Special thanks to: Alissa & Autumn Albera, Steven & 

Rena Armstrong, Greta Bender, Brandon Carl, Kelsi 

Carlson, Eva Etienne, Ariel Kutsor, Pastor Zach & 

Emma Labagh, Amy Naugle and Gracey Ramsbottom 

for a very rewarding day volunteering in the SERRV 

warehouse in New Windsor, MD.  

  

 

Some of the tasks we accomplished for the day were: 

applying mailing labels to envelopes to be sent, 

assembling necklaces with a pendent and then 

applying price tags before putting them in jewelry 

boxes, and finally packaging many bottles of Olive 

Oil from the West Bank. 

Our group in ACTION. 

Emma & Steven 

Emma & Autumn 

applying mailing labels 

Eva, Gracey, Greta, Alissa and Ariel packaging olive 

oil 

Headed off to college (or back to college)... 

Please update Amy Naugle with your new address so your AELC  

family can stay connected with you during your time away from 

home! 

As soon as addresses are gathered, a list will be included in the next 

newsletter so that AELC can more diligent about keeping in contact 

with our young people. Maybe you would consider becoming a pen 

pal of sorts for these college bound students? 


